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Dear Friends, 
     The events of the past week weigh heavily on my mind and heart.  I see again and more starkly how 
racism is embedded into our American society.  Having grown up as a child and young teen in the 1960’s, I 
was sure our nation was overcoming racism and equality would be achieved.  I didn’t realize how engrained 
racism is in the structure of our national life.  Surely it was just a small fringe group of individuals who were so 
prejudiced.  Not only is the group larger than I thought, it is also mainstream.  We are all responsible for 
systems that disenfranchise black people in particular and other people who are not of European ethnicity 
either.  We are all responsible to stand with our Jewish, Muslim, Hindu and other neighbors of non-Christian 
faiths to ensure their wellbeing.   
       Jesus was relentlessly opposed for his embrace of men and women considered “other,” inferior, and 
outside God’s love and mercy.  Jesus reached out to the marginalized and rejected in his society and even to 
those who were considered enemies.  He commanded us to love them, too, and he showed us how mercy, 
forgiveness and courageous compassion can transform people – including us – and bring about 
reconciliation.  We need to have Jesus’ example foremost in our minds and his love in our hearts as we 
respond to the hatred and violence paraded in our cities today. 
       Our PCUSA Office of Public Witness in Washington, D.C., has sent out a thoughtful statement worth 
considering: 
 

Statement on Charlottesville 
   The Office of Public Witness, alongside many Presbyterians, is outraged, shocked and saddened by the 
violence that engulfed the beautiful town of Charlottesville.  But we are not defeated nor deterred.  We are 
determined to move forward so that our country can continue to journey toward racial progress and 
inclusiveness.  So, what can we do? 
   We continue to pray for justice, comfort, forgiveness, repentance, unity and faith which produces 
endurance, patience and grace. 
   We continue to stand boldly in the face of hate and white supremacy and condemn the white nationalist, 
KKK, alt-right, Nazi, and any racist groups or individuals who are responsible for the spread of racial hatred in 
this country. 
   We mourn with those who have lost children, brothers and sisters, mothers and fathers, daughters and 
sons to violence. 
   We continue to work to create a country where our history of racial inequality is replaced by equal 
opportunity and fairness for all Americans. 
   We stand tall as witnesses to our faith in a God who overcomes division and promotes unity, healing and 
peace. 
 



 

Statement on Charlottesville (continued) 
We continue to promote an understanding of our common humanity and the value of all human beings. 
   We continue the long, slow journey towards justice for all. 
   As people of faith we offer ourselves in service to a God who is “merciful and gracious, slow to anger and 
abounding in steadfast love.” (Nehemiah 9:31; Exodus 34:6; Numbers 14:18; Psalm 86:5 and 15; Joel 2:13) 
 
     There are important conversations worth having.  They are also difficult, but if the church doesn’t wrestle 
with the reality of racial hatred and white privilege, asking God to shine a redemptive light deep within us, 
how can we claim to be disciples of the one who gave his life in love for us and for ALL? 
 
                                                                               In Christian love, 
                                                                                       Lynn 
 

 

                                          Interfaith Prayer Gathering 

                           “To proclaim the transformative power of love; 

                            To stand with those who are marginalized; 

                            To pray for liberty and justice for all” 

 

                                           Tuesday, August 22 

                                                       7:00 PM 

                                 Crossroads United Methodist Church 

                          (corner of Cleveland Ave. and Tuscarawas St.) 

                                      Come and add your prayers. 

 

 
 
 

A Service for Healing and Wholeness 
 
     Our Savior came healing.  In fact, restoring people to wellbeing and wholeness was as much a part of his 
ministry as teaching and preaching.  When the disciples were sent out in his name, they were instructed to 
proclaim the gospel and to heal.  Jesus even told them that they would do greater things than he did by his 
Spirit working through them. 
     We pray for healing from illness, from broken relationships and the pain of failure and rejection.  We pray 
for relief from the fears and anxieties that keep us from living the free abundant life our Lord offers to us.  And 
we give thanks for medical science and its professionals, for psychologists and counselors and all who 
research and create nutritious food and medicines.  And like Jesus’ first disciples, we are also called to 
“heal.” 
     Several Reedurban members have been discussing the possibility of implementing a healing ministry 
through the church.  In response to the health concerns that are impacting the lives of many among us just 
now, we want to offer the opportunity to gather and pray specifically for healing and wholeness in our lives 
and in our life together.  The climate of animosity, division, and violence in our country also cries out for 
healing and will be addressed in the service as well. 
   We aren’t publicizing this in the paper, but we want to be sure you know you are welcome to invite family 
and friends to participate.  It won’t be a “preaching service” but a call to prayer and support of one another.  
Come and bring your prayers and share your faith. 

“Service for Healing and Wholeness” 
Wednesday, September 6, 7:00pm 

In the sanctuary 
 
 
 



 

 

“Muffins for Mission: 

A Coffee Hour in Septemberò 
 
     On Sunday, September 10, our Stewardship and Mission Ministry Team will be hosting a Coffee Hour 
after worship.  Thanks to the creative imagination and generosity of co-chair, Dwight Newsom, it will also be 
an opportunity to support the mission to the South Sudan of PCUSA mission workers and friends of the 
congregation, Lynn and Sharon Kandel.  The situation of violent warfare and widespread famine is horrific in 
that nation now.  Thousands and thousands of people have run for their lives to neighboring nations that are 
also suffering from severe drought.   
     We learned the good news of the Kandels’ experience working with the local Christian churches, 
particularly the Presbyterian faithful, when they visited with us and spoke in Sunday School and worship a 
couple of summers ago.  We have supported their educational missions in particular since then by sending 
our portion of the Pentecost Offering to help purchase school uniforms for students.  Now we hope to help 
them by contributing to relief efforts, especially for the school children.   
      A wonderful muffin baker and friend of Dwight’s is going to bake a variety of muffins for our coffee hour on 
Sept. 10, and you will have an opportunity to contribute to “Muffins for Mission” which will be part of our 
Peacemaking Offering collection this fall.  Enjoy a muffin and make a financial contribution to the Kandel’s 
mission.  A tasty treat and a gift for others - how can you beat it?!  
 

 
Adult Sunday School will resume on Sunday, September 10, at 9:15am in the 
conference room.  The topic for the fall term is “Covenant with God” and focuses on God’s 
promises to the faith community as recorded in the Hebrew scriptures, our Old Testament.  
Everyone is welcome to participate. 

 

 

Reaffirming Our Baptism 
 
On Sunday, September 17, part of our morning worship will be the opportunity to reaffirm our baptism.  We 
are baptized only once, whether just as an infant, a youth or an adult, but we may reaffirm our baptism 
regularly.  One of our small groups has discussed baptism in the last year and many would like the 
opportunity to publically declare their faith and reaffirm their baptism.  To date about half a dozen members 
have expressed this desire.  Others are welcome to participate as well, but I need to know to provide 
adequate follow-through.  There are materials from the PCUSA Book of Worship it would be helpful for all 
participants to look over prior to September 17.  Just let me know.          
           Lynn 

 
 
 

International Peacemaker 2017 from . . .Mexico! 

 
This year our PCUSA Peacemaker is Lydia Cordero Cabrera, who spearheads a ministry with victims of 
domestic violence in Ciudad Juarez, Chihuahua, Mexico.  Casa Amiga Centro de Crisis (Friendly House 
Crisis Center) helps women and children with a variety of health and social services.  Lydia is a popular 
speaker and participates in a number of related organizations.  She will be in our Presbytery, September    22 
– 28, and in our community on Saturday, September 23.  Plans are being made with several Presbyterian 
congregations to host a brunch for her and give her a forum to speak about her work and life in Mexico.  She 
will also be able to reflect on the immigrant issues that are impacting our nations today.  Details about the 
brunch will be shared as they solidify. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

SESSION  
 

Rev. Shetzer reported on the members who have received communion at home recently, and those for 
whom she plans pastoral visits. There was a funeral service for Jim Trimmer on 1 August, and Dona Tumlin 
was received into the church by reaffirmation of faith on 6 August. Lynn will report to us on planning for an 
informational meeting sponsored by the Interfaith Council which will be open to the public at Walsh 
University. 
This year’s International Peacemaker supported by some of our donations will be Lydia Cabrera from Mexico. 
She will speak at Reedurban on Saturday, 23 September. Her focus is on abusive households and 
immigration issues. There will be a Presbytery meeting on 9 September in New Concord. Lynn invites anyone 
to accompany her to this Mission Fair, a full day event. Administration Ministry Team is conducting staff 
reviews. Stewardship and Mission Ministry Team will host the coffee hour, Muffins for Mission, on 10 
September which is the month for the Peace and Global Witness offering. Members will be invited to make 
their envelope donations or additional contributions on that day. Parish Health Ministry Team Gwen 
requested prayers for the Waibel’s as they may need respite care while their caregivers are traveling. Lynn 
has a new publication on cancer and those wishing to borrow it should see Gwen or Lynn. Finance Ministry 
Team Stewardship is equal to 2016, but we are still under budget. Gary suggested that items purchased with 
Memorial Funds be marked with a plaque recognizing the member in whose memory the funds were 
acquired. Christian Education Ministry Team Paula reported that more children are attending the Kids 
Table at the Community Dinner—11-15 children per month. We will be starting a Communicant class for 
children in Middle School. Worship Ministry Team is offering a reaffirmation of baptism to any member on 
20 September. There will also be a Healing service on 6 September. Building and Grounds Ministry Team 
The shades in the Fellowship Hall are all down, and we are not planning to replace them unless it becomes 
necessary. Debbie Anderson reported that we should have the additional chairs we need by October to 
replace the broken wooden chairs. The electrical system was inspected and the wiring and equipment are in 
good working order. Rick will try to screen the exhaust fan in the boiler room to keep mice from entering 
there.  

              
               Respectfully submitted, 
               Wendy Lichtenwalter, Clerk of Session 
 
 
 

 
 
 Dave Weston, Jr.     
 402 High St. 
 Louisville, OH 44641 
 dweston2012@neo.rr.com 
 

Dave and Gwen Weston no longer have a landline phone. They also have a new email. 

   Dave cell phone 330-451-9221           Gwen cell phone 330-418-8334 
            Email:  gdweston0@gmail.com  
 
 
   Chuck Blackstone 
   1568 24

th
 St NW 

   Canton, OH  44709 
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PARISH HEALTH MINISTRY UPDATE  
  
The “fall season” is just around the corner with all the splendor of beautiful changing 
colors, exciting outdoor festivities and aromas of pre-football game bond fires.  
A “physical fall” outdoors is an embarrassing experience to our personal pride even 

without any injuries. Injuries can be very minor to severe, with life threatening fractures and head injuries. 
Falls outdoors can occur at any age from toddlers to very elderly. 
You can prevent a fall by wearing appropriate footwear for the outdoors, staying focused and paying attention 
to surroundings and uneven surfaces. Stay upright and don’t text while walking!! Here are 5 additional tips for 
fall preventions: 
• Schedule annual physical exam and fall risk screening 
• Review medications with PCP and modify if needed 
• Get visual exams and update eyewear 
• Have regular exercise program especially for balance 
• Put ICE (in case of emergency) in your cell phone to let rescue and police call who you chose 
Many of you are aware of the grief management booklets that are a series of 4 in the first year of your loss of 
spouse or child. The author is Kenneth C Haugh, Ph.D. founder of Stephen Ministries.  Parish Health 
Ministry has purchased a new book he published CANCER Now What? 
There is only one copy and located in Lynn’s office. If anyone is interested in viewing this book please notify 
Lynn or myself.  
Don’t forget the blood pressure screening at next Community Dinners on Tuesday, August 29, 2017 and 
September 26, 2017 from 4 PM-6:30 PM 
Dave and I no longer have a landline phone. You can leave a voice message. 
 Dave cell phone 330-451-9221           Gwen cell phone 330-418-8334 
 

                                                                                                    Submitted by:  Gwen Weston  
 
 

 

 

 
Open to anyone who would like to grow in their faith in the company of loving Christians. 

 

Seekers ï Every other Tuesday 1:00 pm - 

Woodlawn Village Club House.  Questions: Carol 
Kaufmann 330-546-7316. 
 

Crafty Knitters ï 2nd and 4th Thursdays    

10:00 am - church. Questions: Carol Mossor     
330-433-0701 or Pam Baxter 330-477-3389. 
 
 

 

Menõs Breakfast Group ï 1st and 3rd 

Wednesdays 8:30 am – Main Street Grill (inside 
Buehler’s). Questions: Jack Robinson              330-
837-8217            
 

Sowers ï 1st and 3rd Wednesdays 10:00 am - 

church: Don and Jackie Peel at  330-877-8745.    

 

 
 
The Monthly Community Dinner sponsored by the Men’s Breakfast Group is held on the last Tuesday of 
each month from 4:00-6:30 pm. The next dinner will be on Tuesday, August 29.   If you can spare some 
time the men would welcome any help as well as desserts. Blood pressure screenings are offered as well.  
Jack Robinson (330-837-8217) can answer any questions.  
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
To my beloved church family, 
   Thank you all for the cards, thoughts and prayers for my recent surgery.  Thank you also to Rev. Lynn and 
Linda Radsick for the visits, calls and flowers.  I am truly blessed to have you all in my life. 
          Love, 
          Sue Larke 
 

 

THE PRESCHOOL AROUND THE CORNER 
 
It's back to school time already! Our first day is Tuesday, September 5. We have 
limited openings. Thank you to the church for allowing us to use your signs for 
advertisement.  
 

Are you musically inclined? We would like to expose the children to live music once a month for about 30 
minutes. Please contact us if you are interested in volunteering. 
 
We are in need of another substitute teacher. You must be able to pass the FBI and Ohio BCI background 
checks. Even if you already have one, a separate check is mandated by the State.  Please contact us if you 
would like to learn more. 
 
As a reminder, the children will be using the side yard, back parking lot, and the back lawn with the hill.   
 
We appreciate you allowing us to rent space from you. 
 
Mrs. Conner and Mrs. Hale 
Phone: 234-348-0620 
Email: thepreschoolaroundthecorner@gmail.com 
 

Reta Hale and Tricia Conner 
 
Reminder: For safety reasons no one will be permitted to use the back entrance or go beyond the 
partition from 8:30 to noon Monday ï Thursday while they are in operation.  Thanks for your cooperation 
 
   
 
 
 

WIENER ROAST 
 
The Deacons will hold a wiener roast on Sunday evening, September 10th at 6:00 pm.  
Bring your lawn chair and enjoy the fellowship around the campfire.  Hot dogs, chips, 
baked beans & s’moors will be provided.  Hope to see you there. 
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2017 SESSION 
Moderator: Rev. Lynn Shetzer Clerk:  Wendy Lichtenwalter   
Class of 2017:     Victoria Brunk    Carol Kaufmann 
      Chuck Leeser    Gwen Weston 
Class of 2018:     Charles Blackstone   Paula Bracken  
      Dwight Newsom   Jack Robinson 
Class of 2019:     Debbie Anderson   Wendy Lichtenwalter 

Gary Steinbach   Jim VanEtten 
 

 

                                                                    2017 DEACONS 
Moderator: Linda Radsick    Vice-Moderator: Darlene Mock   
Class of 2017:     Pam Baxter    Sue Larke 
      Linda Radsick    John Whitacre 
Class of 2018:     Marge Merrin    Darlene Mock 
      Tim Shetzer    Renate White 
Class of 2019  Jeanne Carson    Katie Hinson  

 Lois Pinhard    Margaret Whitacre 
 
 
 

Sharing Ministry and Mission 
 
The church is filled with inspiring stories of faith.  Each of us has a story to tell of our individual faith 
journeys and how the Lord has blessed us along our way through caring people and the church community.  
You are invited to offer your story for publication through our monthly newsletter.  It is an opportunity to 
glorify God and inspire the church.  We are blessed by Chuck Lesser to share his faith story this month. 
 
God & me 
It started in a small town before the advent of TV and antibiotics.  It was 1940.  Monday night was movie 
night, Friday evening the farmers came into town to shop and Sunday was reserved for church.  I went to 
Sunday school every week.  I took the class to learn about the United Presbyterian church prior to church 
membership and remember struggling with the idea of predestination.  Later was youth fellowship and trips 
to New Concord’s Muskingum University.  It was likely that during this time I became convinced that God 
exists and that He has revealed Himself in His creation, His word and His son Jesus.  In subsequent years 
my faith has grown with all that life has presented to us.  In my advanced years I am still searching and find 
that the answer to each question creates multiple new questions.  God’s ways are indeed not our ways. 
 
          Chuck Leeser 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Welcome to Dona Tumlin who was received into membership on August 6th.  It’s so wonderful to have her 
as a part of our family. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
The sympathy of the congregation is extended to Marjory Trimmer and family on Jim’s 
passing on July 27, 2017.  Rev. Shetzer conducted services on August 1st. God grant 
peace and consolation to their families and may they know of our prayers and support. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

UPDATE ð SUNDAY SCHOOL & NURSERY  

  
Choir will be starting soon and we will lose some of our teachers.  If you can help out occasionally, please 
call Paula Bracken at 330-477-8029. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
The Deacons are collecting personal items (i.e. shampoo, shower soap, toothbrushes, toothpaste) for the Giving 
Tree through September. They may be left in the basket in the Welcome Center. 

 
 
The food cupboard is currently full. Thanks for all your continued generosity.  We greatly 
appreciate it. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Marge Showers  (Hanover House) 
Bill Bowen 
Dorothy Bowen 
Paul Daniluk 
Jerry Givens   
Katie Hinson 
Jackson Kiger II 
Sue Larke 

Carol Mossor 

Nadine Regula 

Lori Waibel 
Paul Waibel 



 

 
 
 

    
 
SEPTEMBER 

 
 

 7
th
  Marjorie Showers 

10
th
  Joanne Smith 

14
th
  Doug Simpson 

15
th
  Henry White 

21
st
  Mary Ellen Howenstine 

23
rd

  Mildred Fowler 
24

th
   Wendy Lichtenwalter 

26
th
   Marleanna Pinhard 

27
th
  Vincent DiLorenzo 

  Heike Townsend 

29
th
  Cheryl Robinson 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
The October newsletter deadline is September 
15th. Please have your articles to Cheryl Robinson            
(330-837-8217) (email: car929@aol.com) or to 
the church office by then. 
    
 
 
 

 
 

8:00 am ï 12:30 pm  Monday ï Thursday 
If you call after office hours, please leave a 
message on the machine and someone will get 
back to you as soon as possible.  If it’s an 
emergency, please call Rev. Shetzer at home 
330-494-2288.  She will be in the office on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays and is available by 
phone on the other days. 
 
      
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
We are looking for volunteers to be greeters.  
Please sign up for a Sunday or two. For more 
information on being a Greeter, please contact 
Pam Baxter at 330-477-3389. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sept. 3 OPEN 
  
Sept. 10 Jim & Paula Bracken’s wedding 

anniversary 
  
Sept. 17 Paul & Lori Waibel in honor of Edna 

Harper 
  
Sept. 24 Dave & Gwen Weston 
  
 
 
 
 

LITURGIST  SIGN - UP 
 
   Thanks to all who have volunteered to be a 
liturgist for August.  The sheet for September is 
posted.  Won’t you consider volunteering? 
   If you are interested, please sign your name.  If 
you have any questions, please contact Carol 
Kaufmann at 330-546-7316. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

  
 


